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01 September 2022  
 
HARRY GWALA DISTRICT MUNICIPALITY WELCOMES NEW MUNICIPAL MANAGER. 

 
 The new Municipal Manager at Harry Gwala District Municipality Mr. Gamakhulu 
Sineke, resumed his duties today, the 1st of September 2022. 
 

Mr Sineke, was welcomed by the District Mayor Cllr. Zamo Nxumalo, together with 
his Deputy Cllr. Nosisa Jojozi as well as the Speaker Cllr. Sibongiseni Mdunge and 
other political leaders in the municipality. 

The Management including the former acting Municipal Manager Mrs Thobile 
Thiyane-Magaqa welcomed the Municipal Manager.  
After a brief meeting with management, Mayor then addressed the staff at the 

municipal offices and introduced Mr. Sineke as the accounting officer.  
Mayor Nxumalo said it was a privilege and an honour to have someone of Sineke’s 
calibre being the new Municipal Manager. 

“Today I would like to introduce to you (the employees of the municipality), the new 
Municipal Manager. There will be more formal engagement but today as his first day 
at work we want to introduce Mr Sineke, may you acknowledge him and work well 

under his leadership. It a privilege and honour to have someone like Sineke joining 
this municipality,” said Mayor Nxumalo. 
During the meeting with management Mrs Thiyane-Magaqa, vowed that all the 
employees including management will support and be behind the new manager. 

“Our expectation is that you will adapt and add wonders to this municipality. You are 
not a stranger to us as you have served in one of local municipality (Ubuhlebezwe as 
a Municipal Manager). We do hope you will add value to all of us, recognize and 

appreciate all stakeholders. We are looking forward to your leadership, on behalf of 
my colleagues we pledge unwavering support to you. Do your best in your new 
position,” said Mrs Thiyane-Magaqa. 

Mr. Sineke acknowledged the good work that has been done before him. 
“I am aware that I am fulfilling big shoes, but please accept me as I am, “said 
Sineke briefly.  

Mayor also acknowledged the good work which was done by the acting municipal 
manager. 
 

ISSUED BY HARRY GWALA DTISTRICT MUNICIPALITY COMMUNICATIONS UNIT.  
 
 

tel:0398348707
mailto:mbanjwas@harrygwaladm.gov.za

